FRIENDS OF HEBDEN BRIDGE STATION
Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 24th August 2015 at 6.30pm at Hebden Bridge Station
Present: Martin Whittell (Chair), David Storr, Diana Monahan, Nina Smith, Kathy Pitt and Lesley Mackay 
Mike Troke, representing the UCVR Sustainable Transport Group and Rail Future, was welcomed to the meeting.
Apologies:  Bob Deacon, Susan Quick, David Taylor and Andy Grant
Minutes of the last meeting:  The error in the date of the minutes was noted.  They should have read, 8th June.  With this amendment, the minutes of the last meeting were approved as correct.
Signal Box and Lamp Room:  With the departure of Matt Gibson, David Storr will need to make contact with Dave Norton (who is acting as Station Manager) to make arrangements to measure and photo both buildings.  Action:  David Storr

Re-timing of buses to Old Town:  This is still to be followed up by Nina.  Action: Nina Smith
Rubbish:  This matter needs to be raised with Dave Norton (see above).  Lesley will prepare a list of items to ask Dave Norton about in a letter.  Action:  Lesley Mackay

Light for bus shelter:  Lesley reported that she had contacted Metro who said that the land is in private ownership and a new supply would need to be introduced from Burnley Road rather than from the rail station.  It was suggested that the existing street light above the bus stop might be able to be used for the bus shelter.  Lesley will draft a reply to Metro.   Action:  Lesley Mackay
Accessibility measures:  Mike Troke showed the plans for the alterations proposed for the station.  These included making an accessible path from the disabled parking spaces to the booking office and onto the platform; re-laying the floor on the underpass; replacing the ramp to Platform One with stairs.  16-person capacity lifts will be installed in the existing lift shafts.  Discussions with the parties involved are continuing.  Mike was thanked for his presentation.
Website:  Lesley has renewed the domain name with easily.com for five years.  

Library/Book Swap:  A new sign has been prepared by Kathy Pitt and Diana Monahan.  This is to be laminated and displayed above the bookcase.   Action:  Diana Monahan 
The stamping of books was discussed but it was agreed not to take this further at the moment. 

A new bookcase has kindly been donated by Martin Whittell’s son, to whom grateful thanks were extended.  It was agreed that Dave Norton be asked to have this bolted to the wall to prevent it from falling over or being stolen.  Action:  Lesley Mackay 

Chair’s Report:  Nothing to report. 
Treasurer’s Report:  David Storr reported that £25.70 had been spent on the renewal of the domain name for 5 years.  This leaves a balance of £690.73.

Northern Rail:  Lesley said she had put Todmorden Station Partnership on our mailing list and had emailed Paul Cryer, secretary of TSP, to this effect.

Working Party Report:  Lesley said that nearly all the mulch had now been moved.  Many thanks were extended to Bell’s Tree Surgery for their kind donation and thanks also to Helen from Hebden Royd Town Council who had facilitated the gift.   
Lesley reported that attendance at working parties had been much reduced over the summer holidays.  Luckily ISS had tidied the beds to the rear of the Bike n’Go shelter and by the entrance to the nursery’s play area and used weed killer on the weeds in the cobbled area to the front of the station so that less work was required than usual.  Lesley will contact Dave Norton with a request for a ring bin by the bus stop to try to reduce the amount of litter thrown over the fence.  Lesley will also ask about a cigarette disposal unit for the front of the station.  Action:  Lesley Mackay
Community Rail Partnership:  David Storr and Lesley had attended a meeting at Littleborough.  The speaker from GMPTE was not available.  Discussions about CRPs took place and it was noted that money might well be available for CRPs in the near future.  It was decided to leave the possible formation of a CRP until after the new franchisee had been agreed.  It was noted that CRPs were concerned with the promotion of rail travel.  
BTP:  Martin was unable to attend the last meeting and the minutes had not yet been circulated.
Any other business:  
Car park:  Diana had photos of a ramped car park access at Tring Station which might be suitable for Hebden Bridge.  If there is any further consultation on the proposed extension of the car park, this possibility will be raised.
Heritage Weekend: David Storr was keen that we should be doing something for the Heritage Weekend in 2016 and suggestions were sought for ideas as to what we might do.  Action:  All members
Stakeholder Manager:  Mike Troke suggested it would be useful for FoHBS to meet the new Stakeholder Manager as soon as the new franchisee is announced.  This was agreed.  Action: Martin Whittell

Research on non-users of public transport:  Mike Troke said that an application had been made by the UCVR Sustainable Transport Group for funds to undertake research on non-users of public transport.  Hopefully this will feed into the Neighbourhood Plan consultation process.

Date of Next Meeting:  Our next meeting will take place on Monday 28th September 2015 at 6.30pm in the office on Platform One at the Station.

